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Project update  14 December 2023  

Pier Pavilion: Site investigation works 

A new iconic landmark is coming to Barangaroo South.  

The NSW Government is delivering the new Pier Pavilion. This spectacular public 
pavilion will stand on the edge of Watermans Cove and be a new place where people 
can shelter, meet, gather and relax by the water, or enjoy a range of temporary, 
programmed events. 

Stage 2: Upcoming works 

Stephen Edwards Construction (SEC) will be conducting site investigation works in preparation for 
main works construction for the future Pier Pavilion at Watermans Cove.  

These investigations are required to: 

• Determine the levels of the structural slabs beneath the pier, so that we can begin 
fabricating structural steel for the pavilion. 

• Confirm sewer connections between the wharf and shared services basement. 

Site investigation works are planned to be completed on Wednesday 20 December 2023, between 
the hours of 7:00am – 5:00pm (weather pending). Respite hours will be between 12:00pm – 2:00pm. 

What to expect 
To facilitate site investigation works, an exclusion zone will be established via bollards. Clear 
signage will be positioned around the exclusion zone with adequate footpath clearance. 

Investigators will drill approximately 18 holes at a depth of around 100mm into pavers, using a hand-
held power drill. Noise will be minimal. Once all holes have been drilled and the cores assessed, the 
holes will be filled with sand and cement and pavers reinstated.  
 

 
Artist impression of the new Pier Pavilion (view from Watermans Cove) 
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Thank you for your patience and cooperation while we complete this work 
The health, safety and wellbeing of the community and our workforce remains our top priority 
throughout these works. The project team is committed to working closely with surrounding 
neighbours to deliver the project safely and keep the community informed about the works to 
minimise any potential impacts.  

If you have any further questions about these works or the construction of the Pier Pavilion, please 
contact the team.  

For development updates, subscribe to the Barangaroo mailing list. 
 

 

More information 
We are committed to keeping you informed and regular updates will be provided.  

Contact us for construction related questions, feedback or complaints:  

  +61 2 9216 5700     barangaroo.info@infrastructure.nsw.gov.au     barangaroo.com 
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